St Vincent  Primary School
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Parent Council
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Two pupils from the Pupil Council
1.
Opening Prayer and Welcome

Agenda was issued and  is reflected in these minutes.  Chair welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.  Meeting was opened with prayer by Church Rep.
2.  Apologies
Bonnie Salinas

Councillor Archie Buchanan
Jim Bannon
Yvonne Boyle
3. Minutes of Previous  Meeting dated 22nd September 2015
Minutes  were taken as  read and approved.
4.
Pupil Council Report
Two pupil council members attended the meeting to observe Parent Council Meeting procedures and were asked to give a resume of current activities.   “Dr Gorman from NASA” has visited the school and has involved pupils in a project  called “Our Fragile Earth “  Parents have been invited to a meeting to hear more about  this project and feedback from this meeting was very positive . 

5.
Matters arising from previous minutes held on 22nd September 2015

· Footpath from Lindsayfield. To Greenhills

· This is still an ongoing matter however Councillor Jim Docherty has agreed to meet with a parent member to walk the footpath to observe how much remains to be completed.




Action:
JD/JM

· School car park – also an ongoing matter with some motorists continuing to be uncooperative and inconsiderate with regards to the safety of our children and others including members of staff who are unable to access the car park.  Councillor Docherty will consult with SLC regarding the situation.    This matter will continue to be monitored by the school.

· School yard – play area deterioration   Regrettably the installation contractor is no longer in business and we are unable to pursue this matter with the contractors   See head teacher’s report for a more comprehensive  detail












Action: SLC
· Sponsorship of school football strips – parent had kindly agreed to fund football strips for the school.  The school recently received a set of football strips however it was acknowledged that the majority of the children are already playing for teams outwith the school and have their own individual strips.   It was agreed between the parent and the HT that if funding was still available that new PE equipment be purchased in lieu of football strips.  



6.
School Health Committee Report

Mrs Ziolo is involved in the School Health and Wellbeing programme along with the Health Committee,   introduced “Walk a Mile” to the rest of the school.  Member of Pupil Council explained the project to the meeting.  Pupils have had fun preparing and measuring out the mile in the playground and will be introducing the three week programme to the rest of the school.  All of the school will be taking part and aim  is to continue this up to  the school sports day on Friday 6th June leading into Health and Wellbeing week the following Monday.
7.
Headteacher’s  Report

Report was issued to the members (copy attached to these minutes)  and covered a huge variety of activities undertaken by the school to the great benefit of our children.  Grateful thanks was given to Miss Danielle Timmons Acting Depute Head Teacher who was awarded £6000 for the Rolls Royce Science Prize Award on behalf of the school.  This money will be used by the school to help fund outside activities for the pupils e.g. P4 attended the Science centre this week,   Rolls Royce mentor visit including visit to Whitelees Wind farm and many other outside visits.
Masterclasses each Friday resulted from pupils being given three options as to what masterclasses they would like to have within the school,  ideas from pupils ranged from Yoga, cooking sessions with pupils learning new skills and receiving rewards for positive behaviour.

Update on Current Enrolment

Current enrolment is 290, estimated enrolment for P1 in  August is 50 .   42 children will be  leaving in June 2016  which would indicate that we have at least 8 extra and based on figures from last year forecast an increase from 274 this time last year to a possible 298 for the coming session.  All figures are estimates but are used to inform our staffing and accommodation for the coming session.  Meetings have taken place with SLC personnel to address our accommodation needs and we will continue to monitor the situation.   It is possible that the open classroom will be closed off and/or the IT suite converted to a classroom.  The open classroom  area remained status quo from 2014/2015 and was dependent on number intake, hence decision taken to have the area made into a permanent classroom.
Plans are in place to remove the mound in the playground, flatten that area and turf it to make it a safe space. The sand will be renewed and the school are also looking at sourcing outdoor storage space.  The school continues to add to ICT resources and are about to install another Ctouch in Room 8 at a cost of £2000.  £1500 has been used to purchase a new Maths Resource TJ Maths for the whole school.  The school has other  grant bids pending.  

DHT  post is now advertised and the proposed date for interviews is 19th February.

The school is working on three key areas literacy, technology and health and wellbeing to raise attainment for all and in keeping with current government policy to close the gap so that all the children attending our  school are given the opportunity to achieve.

School vision is “to provide quality learning in a nurturing and creative environment where the achievement of excellence and the development of all are at the heart of our Catholic school community”

Looking forward
 Catholic Education Week. And Enrolment Mass for Sacramental classes will be held on Sunday 31st January.

Burns day celebration, Interdisciplinary topic “Our Fragile Earth” which will culminate in a NASA conference on March 31st
Euroquiz P6, P7 Residential visit to Dalguise. Rm 7 visit to Glasgow to see “Goodnight Mr Tom”

“Walk a mile initiative”, Rolls Royce Science prize.

February in-service day is Ash Wednesday. Fundraising during Lent for our school charity

8.
Parent Support Group
Held on Friday afternoon continues to prove very successful and worthwhile with parents coming together for prayer and chat.
9.
Car Parking Issues – see outstanding matters
10. 
Appointment of Treasurer of Fund Raising Committee. 
Meeting was  informed that Colette Wilson, previous Treasurer, had stepped down resulting in  nominations being put forward to appoint another Treasurer.   Sharon Shields was nominated and seconded and Sharon kindly accepted this position.   A vote of thanks was given to Colette for giving her time and supporting the school’s fund raising activities over the past years.   Chair informed the meeting that a bank account had been set up for the St Vincent’s Parent Council  Cheque books have been issued although the committee also have the additional facility of paying accounts on line e.g. School Let from SLC.  To finalise this process two more signatories will be appointed.
11. Bank Balance

Sharon Shields, newly appointed Treasurer, informed the meeting that there was a bank balance of £2420.26  less three let charges . A vote of thanks was given to Sharon who met with bank personnel to open up the bank account on behalf of the Parent Council.   The PTA account is in the process of being closed down. The parent council  were also awarded the sum of  £300 from the bank  as an apology for the inconvenience caused when  trying to set up the account.    
12.
Accounts

An income and expenditure report had been drawn up and meeting was informed that accounts were with the auditor and should be finalised towards the end of January. 
13.
Financial Procedures
Members agreed that all monies should be counted after each fund raising event and if possible banked the same day. However this is not always possible on fun nights.  It was agreed that monies at such events will be counted and deposited into sealed bags and left in the school safe if possible.   If this procedure cannot be met then Treasurer will be eligible to remove any monies overnight until banking can be done the next day.  Request also made that fundraising figures  and bank balances should be available at every meeting.
14.
Fundraising update

·  Valentine Fun Night  February 17th in the school

· Race Night in the church hall – 29th April
Fundraising committee will meet separately with a view to finalising the above events.

15.
School Uniform

It was agreed that a continuous supply of  ties/badges will be made available from the office.  A new supplier of school uniforms was also sourced and this information will be passed on to the parent forum.

16.
Correspondence

Minute Secretary had received copy of e-mail from Councillor Buchanan advising that he had been in contact with SLC regarding unlit street lamps at the entrance to the school.   Complaint had also been lodged regarding unlit speed limit sign on Greenhills Road.   Councillor Buchanan kindly forwarded a copy of SLC’s correspondence from Stuart Laird, Traffic and Transportation Engineer. “We are aware that the signs have not been operating and undertook an inspection recently. Due to the nature of the fault we have been in contact with the sign manufacturer and requested one of their engineers visit the site to determine the cause of the fault. It is anticipated that the necessary repairs will be undertaken at this time and the signs operational shortly. “
17. Any Other Business
The Head Teacher was asked how the school viewed the new test assessment of children.   Procedures are in place. 

18.
Date of next Meeting

Wednesday 20th April 2016
Meeting closed at 9.00 pm with prayer
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